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Tri-Parish Church cluster web site:  st-rose.org 

Rev. Chinnappa Pothireddy, Pastor – frchinnappa@htpm.us; 507-523-2428 

Secretary -Karin– strose@hbci.com; 507-523-2428 
Office Hours T, W, Th 9:00 to 11:00 

Mailing Address: PO Box 402,  Lewiston, MN 55952. 
Bookkeeper Elaine memills@frontiernet.net 

 Faith Formation: SR 507-523-3548; HT 507-458-5384; SJ 507-864-7820 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Rose of Lima Church 
 

180 S. Fremont St. 
Lewiston, MN 55952 

 
Mass Time 

8:30 a.m. Sunday 

8:30 am Wednesday, Thursday 

 

 

Fifth Sunday of Easter, May 7 

Acts 6:1-7 

1 Peter 2:4-9 

Jn 14:1-12 

 

Monday, May 8 

 Acts 14:5-18 

Jn 14:21-26 

 

Tuesday, May 9 

 Acts 14:19-28 

Jn 14:27-31a 

 

Wednesday, May 10 

Acts 15:1-6 

 Jn 15:1-8 

 

Thursday, May 11 

Acts 15:7-21 

 Jn 15:9-11 

  

Friday, May 12 

 Acts 15:22-31 

Jn 15:12-17 

  

 Saturday, May 13 

 Acts 16:1-10 

 Jn 15:18-21 

  

Sixth Sunday of Easter, May 14 

Acts 8:5-8, 14-17 

1 Peter 3:15-18 

Jn 14:15-21 

Holy Trinity Church 
101 Main Street 

Rollingstone, MN 55969 
507-689-2351 

 

Mass Times 

8:00 a.m. Tues,  

4:30 p.m. Saturday Vigil  
Office hours Wednesday 10-Noon 

St. Joseph Church 
111 N. Mill St. 
Rushford, MN  

 
Mass Time 

10:00 a.m. Sunday 

9:00 a.m. Friday 

Contact: Arlene 608-406-1124 
stjosephr@hbci.com 

Prayers and Congratulations  
 

to our 

   First Holy Communicants 

                       at 

St Rose and Holy Trinity 
 

mailto:strose@hbci.com
mailto:memills@frontiernet.net
mailto:stjosephr@hbci.com


This Week’s Mass  Intentions 
 
 

Adoration times:  

    St Rose First Wednesday    8:30 am – 8:30 pm  

    Holy Trinity  Tuesdays       7 am -  8 am  

    St Joseph  First Friday       8:30-9:30 am  

 

Reconciliation times: 

    St Rose 8-8:20 am Sunday and Wednesdays 

    Holy Trinity 4-4:20 pm Saturday  

    St Joseph 8:30-8:50 am  Friday 

 Or by appointment. 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS  are  invited  to contact the Tri-

Parish Office at 507-523-2428 or strose@hbci.com.  

BAPTISM - Baptisms are regularly celebrated during 

Saturday and Sunday Masses or by appointment. Parents 

are   asked   to meet with Fr. Chinnappa before the baptism 

of their first child. Please call the tri-parish office to set the 

date of the baptism. 

MARRIAGE - Instruction must begin at least six months 

in advance. Please contact Fr. Chinnappa to begin the 

preparation process. An Engaged Encounter or similar 

course is also required. 

 

Prayer Requests: Jim Vogel, Dave Nagorski, 
David Taylor, Tom Woestman, Bill Haxton.  
and Chuck Woodford, Eleonora Bronk   
 

 

Holy Trinity 

 

 Giving, April 29, 2023 

Church Support……………………………….. $ 969.00 

 

Liturgical Ministry – May 13, 2023 

Lector:       Theresa Speltz 

EMHC:  Maureen Speltz 

Cantor  Tammy Speltz 

Usher  Pete Hutkowski and Duane Klein 

Gifts Mary and Leo Speltz 

Servers Bryan and Rawson Sullivan 

Greeter: Roger and Jane Maschka  

 

 Giving, April 30, 2023 

Church Support……………………………….. $ 2781.00 
 

Liturgical Ministry – May 14, 2023 

Lector:   Jo Stejskal 

EMHC:   Jerry Hennessy, Greg Bronk, Stacy Bronk   

Servers:   Damian Gossen, Clara Gossen ,  

 Allyn Gossen, Dylan Duncanson  

Ushers: Brenda Knutson, Amie Salvetti,  

  Julie Haake, Jill Pasche  

 Giving, April 30 , 2023 

Church Support……………………………….. $ 1920.00 
 

Liturgical Ministry –May 14, 2023 

Lector:       Karen Eich 

Usher & Cross: Mary and Marcie Hosch 

Rosary: Gary Marcoux 

Offertory: 3rd & 4th Grade Religion Class  

EMHC:  Chuck Ehler 

Sacristan: Jacob Kramer  

 

 

Mothers day May 14th.  
 

Monday May 8 No mass  

Tuesday May 9  

7:00 am Holy Trinity                          Adoration 

8:00 am Holy Trinity Bob Hartert+ 

Wednesday   May 10  

8:30 am St. Rose  Mary Ann Duane+  

Thursday May 11  

8:30 am St. Rose Irene Nahrgang+ 

Friday May 12  

9:00 am St. Joseph Joe & Doris Duffney+ 

10:00 am Valley View  Bob, Francis, Glynis 

Hoffman+ 
Saturday May 13  

4:30 pm Holy Trinity Tom & Marlene 

Lehnertz+ 

Sunday May 14  

8.30 am St. Rose Cornelius Powell + 

10:00 am St. Joseph Mary Ann Culhane+ 

St. Rose 

St. Joseph 

 

 Need Prayer? call Rosie Moger 507-429-5525 
All are welcome to join or call for prayers. 



Tri-Parish News and Note 

 

Second Collection for Catholic Charities May 14th. 
 

Elections to the Parish Pastoral and Finance 

Councils: Last weekend, we had the nominations 

for the parish Pastoral and Finance Councils in all 

the three parishes. This weekend we shall have the 

elections for the same. Next weekend we shall 

announce the outcome. Please pray, discern and see 

who will best serve on the parish mission.   We 

appreciate and thank the current members who 

served on the Parish and Finance Councils over past 

several years with time, talent, and wisdom.  
 

St. Rose Current Members 

Pastoral Council Terri Prigge, Dean Depestel, 

Dennis Kronebusch. 

Finance Council Trustees: Gregory Bronk  

and Nancy West. 

Members: Peggy Reps, Matt Daley,  

Theresa Grossel. 
 

St. Joseph’s Current Members  

Pastoral Council Gary Marcoux. 

Finance Council 

Trustees: Theresa Munson, Barbara Munsink. 

Members: LuAnn Culhane (resigned), Susan Koenen 

(resigned), Steve Culhane, Mary Reinhart. 
 

 Holy Trinity Current Members 

Pastoral Council Theresa Speltz, Keith Kenyon, 

Duane Klein, Bill Hoffman (died), Ron Lande. 

Finance Council 

Trustees: Becky McCormick, Pete Hutkowski. 

Members: Mark Schmit, Ed Kreidermacher 

(resigned), David Taylor (unable to attend). 
 

St. Joseph News and Notes 
 

Please Join us for our final video in Bishop 

Barron’s series on the Mass on Sunday May 7th 

following Mass at St. Joseph’s in Rushford.  For 

the final session, our meal will be served potluck 

style.  Bring a dish to share and come celebrate in 

the community.  No prior participation necessary! 
 

St. Joseph CCW will be meeting Sunday, May 21st 

following mass. All women of the parish are invited. 
 

Holy Trinity News and Notes 
 

Please pray for the following students as they  

receive 1st Holy Communion  on May 6th— 

Evelyn Tibor—daughter of Ben & Elle Tibor; 

Bernadette Lingen—daughter of Travis & Becky 

Lingen; Cashius Stanton—son of Janine Englerth 

& Mike Stanton. 
 

Joint Pastoral and Finance Council meeting on 

Tuesday May 16th at 7 pm. 

 

St. Rose News and Notes 
 

Long-range planning Committee meeting on May 

9th at 6 pm 

 

St Rose of Lima Cemetery requests that all old 

arrangements in the cemetery be removed before 

May 22nd
 

 

As we wrap up our classes I want to thank all of 

those who volunteered to help us have a great Faith 

Formation year.  Our dedicated catechists give a lot 

of their time and I truly appreciate their willingness 

to work with our youth.  Please pray for blessings to 

those who teach our youth: Jana Ruhoff, Cortney 

Duncanson, Laurie Clobes, Missy Kampa, Peg 

Daley, Holly Burt, Barb Daley, Dennis Kronebusch, 

Abby Randall, Kelly Kalmes, and Nancy West. 
 

Also, thank you to those who help in the kitchen 

providing a snack and a meal to our students who 

come after school and in the evening.  Your help is 

greatly appreciated. Eileen Thein, Kay Ziegler, 

Melissa Speltz, Jean Schultz and Anne Sullivan. 
 

Catechist Appreciation Day  May 10th.  
 

First Communion Students 

 

Mileek Burt, son of Gene and Kristie Burt  

Bridget Duncanson, daughter of Ross and Cortney 

Duncanson, Brooklyn Hansen, daughter of Nate 

and Erica Hansen, Orin Kampa, son of Mike and 

Missy Kampa, Joslin Peterson-Jansen, daughter of 

Ryan and Krista Jansen, Kenzie Ziebell, daughter 

of Zane and Katelyn Ziebell 

 

Eucharistic Miracles Display! The schedule is as 

below for the traveling Vatican Display of 

Eucharistic Miracles. Please make it a point to visit: 

website at https://eucharist.dowr.org/events/ 

 ➢ St. John the Baptist, Mankato, May 6-11 

jcusick@stjohnsmankato.net 

 ➢ St. Mary, Worthington: May 13 - 18 

pinedamendoza2011@hotmail.com  
 

Eucharistic Congress Invite a friend into an 

encounter with the Lord: We just surpassed 3,000 

participants, well on our way to Bishop Barron’s hope of 

5,000, but in order to get there we need your help. 

Beyond numbers this Congress will offer unique 

encounters with our Lord and an experience of our local 

Diocesan Church unlike ever before. Invite that friend or 

family member God has been placing on your heart to 

bring back into relationship with him, that person who 

comes to mind when you ask yourself, “who in my life 

do I wish knew the love of Christ more profoundly?”  

A Family Friendly Congress: There will be children's 

activities, lawn games in the courtyard, service projects, 

and a space where teens can hangout, discuss the 

https://eucharist.dowr.org/events/
mailto:jcusick@stjohnsmankato.net
mailto:pinedamendoza2011@hotmail.com


Congress, listen to, and even give witnesses with the 

NET Team. Check out the webpage for more 

information: https://eucharist.dowr.org If you have 

questions or unable to register on-line, contact the 

following Eucharistic Galvanizers for our Tri-Parish: St. 

Rose of Lima: Kelly Kalmes: 262-338-8044, email: 

kellykalmes18@gmail.com St. Joseph: David U’Ren, 

507-703-7403, email: davidlauren549@gmail.com Holy 

Trinity: Rebecca McCormick 507-689-0398, email: 

morwens@hbci.com  
 

Community News and Notes 

 

“Keep Mary in mind and Jesus will grow in your 

heart.” St. John Paul II Lay Carmelites invite all 

Catholics who are being called to prayer an opportunity 

to be in community. Our monthly gatherings are on first 

Saturdays of each month, 9:00 a.m. to Noon at St. John 

Nepomucene Church, 560 E. Broadway, Winona. An 

Open House will be held on Saturday, May 6. 

beginning at 9:00 a.m. We invite you to come and 

experience a morning with our Lay Carmelite 

community. For more information contact: Pat 

651.274.6702 Patkolb24@yahoo.com 

 
High School Chant Camp - The Shrine of our Lady of 

Guadalupe invites young men and women ages 14-18 to a five-

day Traditional Chant workshop, August 14-18th. No 

experience needed. Register on line at 

guadalupeshrine.org/sacred music or contact Scott Turkington 

Sturkinton@guadalupeshrine.org 
 

This month the Bishop is asking you to join him 

and Word on Fire in praying 10,000 Rosaries for 

the intention that those who have fallen away from 

their faith may return to the Church with a renewed 

understanding of God’s love and mercy. Log your 

Rosary at https://www.wordonfire.org/may/  

 

Ordination at Basilica of St. Stanislaus Kosta in 

Winona - Two of our diocesan seminarians will be 

ordained to the transitional diaconate as they 

continue their path to priestly ordination. You are 

welcome to join them, their friends and family as 

well as many others on May 27th at 10 am for this 

joyful event. 
 

 Saint Mary’s University of Minnesota is seeking 

qualified nurses to serve as part-time nursing faculty this 

coming Fall Semester. We are seeking individuals to help 

transform lives through education, inspired by the 

Catholic Intellectual Tradition’s quest to understand the 

human experience through faith and reason. The part-time 

positions require 8-12 hours a week from August 21-

December 20. Clinical Instructors are needed to teach in 

a nursing home setting. Nursing Skills Lab Instructors are 

needed to teach on the Winona Campus. Training and 

Clinical Onboarding will be provided. Find a full job 

description and apply here: 

https://faculty saintmarysuniversity.icims.com/  

 

St. Mary's Parish in Winona, MN is seeking a full time 

Administrative Assistant to oversee the smooth running 

of the parish office in addition to providing secretarial and 

related office services for the Pastor and other designated 

staff as needed. Must possess strong interpersonal skills. 

Detailed job description available on Parish Website. 

Please send a letter of interest and resume to: St. Mary's  
Parish, Attn: Administrative Assistant Position, 1303 W. 

Broadway, Winona, MN 55987 or email: 

julie@stmarywinona.org Application deadline is 05/31/23. 
 

My Dear Parishioners,  

 

Of all the promises Jesus made to his disciples, I 

sometimes find the one at the end of today’s Gospel to 

be the most amazing of all. Jesus tells his disciples 

that they would do greater works than he did. What 

could be greater than walking on water, curing a blind 

man, raising the dead, or feeding five thousand people 

with only a few loaves of bread? 

 

 First, we have to ask what Jesus would think is 

greater. The apostles performed many miracles 

because of their faith in the Lord. They cured the sick, 

and Peter even brought a dead woman back to life 

(Acts 9:40). Paul resuscitates a young man after 

practically boring him to death (Acts 20:7-12). But 

even these signs are not greater than what Jesus did. 

 

 No, Jesus meant greater in the sense of the true work 

of a disciple. When he sent the disciples out to cure 

the sick and cast out demons, his main purpose was to 

have them preach the Good News. Getting people to 

change their hearts and follow him was more 

important than impressing them with his miracles or 

amusing them with his parables. The disciples started 

right after Pentecost, when they received the power of 

the Holy Spirit. Peter went outside and began 

preaching to the people—not just any crowd, but those 

who called for Jesus to be crucified (Acts 2:14-41). 

The story ends with three thousand people getting 

baptized.  

 

I wonder if we have the same kind of trust in Jesus 

that the apostles had. Would we be able to speak to a 

large crowd of non-believers and get them to all be 

baptized? Maybe we have to start like the apostles did. 

They talked about their experience of finding the 

empty tomb. They prayed, they discussed what had 

happened, and they looked for Jesus to appear to 

them. We can do those same things. We can talk about 

our faith with our families, in a parish discussion 

group, or helping with our Religious Ed. Program. We 

can pray to be filled with the gifts of the Spirit and to 

see Jesus in other people. And we can look for God to 

act in our lives so that we can share God’s love—

which has been given to us—with those who do not 

know the Lord.                        

         Keep smiling! 

mailto:Patkolb24@yahoo.com

